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IN THE MATTER OF THE ONTARIO HERITAGE ACTD 1974, S. O. CHAPTER 122 

AND IN THE MATTER OF THE LANDS AND PREMISES AT THE FOLIDWING 
MUNICIPAL ADDRESS IN THE PROVINCE OF ONTARIO 

NOTICE OF INTENTION TQ DESIGNATE 

TAKE NOTICE that the Council of the Corporation of the Town of 
Walkerton intends to designate the property, including lands and 
buildings, at the following municipal address as a property of 
architectural and historical value or interest under Part IV of The 
Ontario Heritage Act, 1974, S. O. Chapter 122. 

Victoria Jubilee Hall, 111 Ja~kson St., WaJkerton ~ Ontario 

Reasons for the Proposed Designation 

Victoria Jubilee Hall (Walkerton Town Hall), is recommended for 
designation for architectural and historical reasons. The building 
replaced the old Town Hall which was a frame structure erected in 
1872» one year after the incorporation of the Town of Walkerton. 
Victoria Jubilee Hall, built in 1897, is a monumental structure 
which is unique in its style " There is no other building in 
Walkerton which resembles Victoria Jubilee Hall and this uniqueness 
emphasizes the role that the building plays in the community as the 
municipal center and public hall of the County Town of Bruce. 

Any person may, within thirty days of the first publication of this 
notice» send by registered mail or del iver to the Clerk of the Town 
of Walkerton notice of his or her obj ection to the proposed desig­
nation together with a statement of t he rea sons for the obj ection 
and all relevant facts. If such a Notice of Objection i G received, 
the Council of the Corporation of the Town of Walkerton shall refer 
the matter to the Conservation Review Board for a hearing. 

Dated at Walkerton Town Hall 
th is lOTH day o :::, __ s_E_v~_.E_M_E_E_R _______ t L979v 

W~1~ \~uv'CJ-
Clerk 


